
Notes from the President …

Hello, BSC!  Here it is March, already, and the temperatures have 
creeped up a bit. It makes me so excited for some beautiful spring 
weather, and our spring SOS Safari. It won’t be long now!

If you’ve been coming out on Friday nights to Rack & Rolls, you’ve noticed the 
increase in numbers – it is so wonderful to see more and more folks getting 
back to socializing, dancing, and just being together! Slowly, but surely, we are 
coming into a new ‘normal’, along with the rest of the world. Happier times, 
for sure!

Happier times are going on at the Parr & Davis warehouse, too! We’re making 
good progress with finishing up our parade idea. T-shirts are now for sale and 
we need more participants. Please contact Darlene Oakley if you want to 
walk or ride and let me know if you want a t-shirt (shirts included in 
participant fee). Show support for our float entry any way you can. This event 
is a highlight of our club’s history!

Our coalition area parties are all scheduled, and Reidsville’s Steppin’ Out Shag 
Club is kicking it off with their Mardi Gras. We need a headcount for a 
reserved table, so let me know if you plan on going and want to sit with your 
fellow BSC members. March 12th, $15 per person – their flyer is in this 
newsletter.

Other committees are gearing up for a fun-filled 2022. The BSC Luau, our 
area party, is in June, and that will need many helpers to make it a blast. Also, 
Amber’s working on our charity event for fall, so get ready to pitch in to help!  
It truly is rewarding to work beside other members to help make a party 
come together. And a great way to learn more about them and create 
memories that will last a lifetime!

Darlene and Jack Oakley have worked so hard teaching 4-weeks’ worth of 
shag lessons, not to mention the effort they put behind-the-scenes to share 
their passion for the Carolina Shag.  Also big thanks to all the other members 
that have stepped up to register, assist, dance-partner with, and much more! 
This outreach has netted many new members for BSC and is expanding the 
interest of the dance, music, and lifestyle. THANK YOU, Darlene and Jack!

In closing, I wish for all of you continued good health, sunnier days, fun times, 
and MORE shag dancing!  And as always, remember to be safe, and ‘Don’t 
forget the BASICS!’
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BUSINESS MEETING MINUTES February 18, 2022

PRESIDENT’S REMARKS - (Kim Sellars) welcomed everyone including some new members. All of the officers 
were introduced. Members were encouraged to see Baxter Sellars and Sheila for 50/50 tickets. 

SECRETARY’S REPORT - (Karen Byrd) Minutes from the January meeting were emailed out to members since 
they were not in the newsletter, due to being rescheduled. Jack Oakley made a motion to approve the minutes, 
Sheila seconded and the membership approved.  The total membership count is 216 plus 8 new members that 
joined at dance lessons tonight, giving us a total of 224. Once again, February BIRTHDAYS were shared! 

TREASURER’S REPORT - (Jerry Byrd), shared the balances of the General Account and the Fund Raiser 
Account. These figures were shared with all, and any questions were answered.  Motion to accept the 
Treasurer’s Report was made by Wade Kimbro and seconded by Darlene Oakley.  The motion passed. 

SUNSHINE REPORT - (Debbie Burnham) Debbie shared concerns/prayers for specific club members, 
including Steven Stearns, a long-time member, who recently passed. A donation was made to the Alzheimer’s 
Foundation Christmas Cheer (correction) in his memory. See NL for details. 

MONTHLY BUSINESS MEETING - The next business meeting will be March 18, 2022.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS’ REPORT - Jack Oakley, BOD Chairman, reported that the BOD met February 7th.  All 
members were present except Kim and Baxter Sellars. Committee chairs were reviewed. The next BOD 
Meeting will be February 7, 6:00 pm. Members were encouraged to reach out for any concerns.

ACSC/SOS REPORT – Ron and Mary Gregory were not present. Kim Sellars reported that everything is on 
track for the year.  It will be business as usual this year for Spring SOS - April 21 through May 1, including the 
parade. There will be a Float meeting Saturday 2/19 at the warehouse where the float is housed.  There will 
be a second float meeting February 26th. The float is about half done. Anyone wishing to ride or walk in the 
parade needs to let Kim know. Kim will be handling the T-shirt sales. The cost will be $12-$16. There will be 
an After Party, probably on the beach, after the awards are presented. SOS cards can be purchased from Edith 
Loy or Kim Sellars.

2022 BENEFIT EVENT – Amber Allen reported that a location has been selected. It will be held at Woodside 
Farm for September 10th from 1-10 pm. The theme will be Hibernation Celebration. 

DANCE LESSONS – Darlene Oakley reported that a total of 42 members are participating and 38 are new 
members. This brought in an additional $1140 in membership dues. An additional Friday night will be added 
to benefit those that could not attend the consecutive 4 Fridays.

BOSTON BUTT SALE – Baxter Sellars and Mike Wilson will be promoting this for fall. 

COALITION REPORT – Kim Sellars reported the dates for parties for our sister clubs.  Steppin’ Out Mardi Gras 
is planned for March 12. She has a signup sheet for members that plan to attend so that tables can be reserved 
for BSC members to sit together. The dates for the other club parties were listed on the agenda. 

CHRISTMAS CHEER – Kim Sellars reported that she had been in contact with Betty Hall. Many toys and other 
donations were lost due to a pipe that burst. Any members that are available were asked to assist on Monday 
morning to move items into a trailer for relocation.  Kim passed around a signup sheet for workers. They will 
not have their Chocolate fundraiser but do plan a raffle. 

50/50: Baxter Sellars, $62. Congratulations!

Next Meeting: March 18, 2022, at 7 pm.

Motion to adjourn by Sheila was seconded by 

Karen Byrd.  Approved.

Newsletter Deadline for the April Shag Rag 
is March 24th. Please email any items you 
want to be considered for publication to 

maxkim63@aol.com.

Our March monthly 
Business Meeting is 
scheduled for March 

18th, 7pm at 
Rack & Rolls. Hope to 

see you there!!
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February Board of Directors Report

The Board met on Monday, February 7th.  All officers and board 
members were in attendance.

• The current status regarding 2022 Committee Chair 
assignments was discussed.

• Our 2022 parties and other events were discussed.
• The board talked about ways to increase membership, 

generate more interest in the shag dance, and increase 
attendance on our Friday shag nights.

• Our next Board meeting is planned for next Monday, March 
7th.

Ann Bare 3/3
Jonnie Ellington 3/3
Diana Veach 3/4
Dickie Mills 3/5
Ron Russ 3/7
Pat Gumula 3/10
Allen DuVall 3/14
Maria Clapp 3/15
Lucy DuVall 3/15
Carol Gammon 3/15
Ray Jolly 3/15
Claudia Pearce 3/18
Tom Pritchett 3/19
Deanne Greeson 3/20
Mary Gregory 3/21
Derrick Goins 3/26
Allen Roney 3/30
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• BSC Hall of  Fame and long-time member Stephen Stearns passed away February 6th. 

Stephen was a precious man with a huge heart for many charities and gave time and 

attention countlessly to all. Prayers for his wife Nita and the entire family. 

• Janet Swepson and Dawn Williams’ father passed away JT Griffin please remember Dawn 

and Janet’s family as they go through this difficult time of  loss . Please reach out to them 

with words of  comfort.

• Jonnie Ellington’s son Blair died. Please let Jonnie know that we, her friends at the 

Burlington Shag Club, are keeping her in our thoughts and prayers.  Please drop her a card 

of  support and sympathy so she will know there are those who are thinking of  her.

• On behalf  of  the Burlington Shag Club, memorial gifts were sent to Christmas Cheer of  

Alamance County in memory of  Stephen Stearns and Kenneth Hepler.

A Thought to Consider: “ Everyone you meet is fighting some type of  life’s battle which you 

know nothing about. So be kind always.” 

Debbie Burnham

Sunshine Chair

April 1 Brent Lloyd

April 8 Ron Russ

April 15 Rick Turner

April 22 No DJ SOS

April 29 No DJ SOS

APRIL DJ SCHEDULE

Parade shirts are now 

for sale! See Kim Sellars 

to place your order 

right away! Sizes small 

to XL are $12 each, 2X 

are $14, and 3X are $16. 

Delivery on April 15th

Parade float cookout is 

scheduled for Saturday, 

April 9th, all members are 

welcome to celebrate the 

fellowship and hard work 

of the club! Look for 

more details to come!!



Steve Williamson 4/1
Josh Allen 4/4
Peggy Lashley 4/5
Bradley Tuck 4/5
Adam Brumbach 4/6
Dianne Neese 4/9
Chuck Upchurch 4/9
Evelyn Turner 4/11
Annette Euliss 4/12
Ryan Cunningham 4/16
Sue Ward 4/16
Jack Oakley 4/19
Wilma Williamson 4/19
Judy Lindley 4/20
Susan Blaylock 4/27
Pam Hord 4/27
Sissy Tillman 4/27

Membership Included with Lessons  
Burlington Shag Club boosted 2022 membership by offering beginner
shag dance lessons for the  cost of the membership. Club members 

Jack and Darlene Oakley donated their time to teach the basic step, male and 
female turns, starter step and belly roll. The classes were held the hour before the
club’s regular Friday Shag night on 5 consecutive Fridays. The new shaggers could 
then stay and practice after class plus mingle and meet club members. The lessons
included Instructional videos emailed each  week and information on any and everything a new 
shagger would need to know from type of dance shoes,  where to find beach music, other club 
dances and  SOS events. The lessons brought in 40 new members with many in the 25-45 age 
group.  One young couple remarked that this was something they could do together for a lifetime. 
Bingo, that’s what we wanted to hear!  Burlington Shag Club loves the shag dance and loves 
introducing this great dance and music to the next generation. We meet 7pm Friday Nights at 
Rack N Rolls 1243 Plaza Drive Burlington, NC.  All are welcomed to join us.





Danville Shag Club

2 Witches Brewery & Winery

209 Trade St., Danville, VA

First Thursday of each month

Starts Jan 6th, 6:00-9:00pm, DJ 
donation

Steppin’ Out Shag Club

Pennrose Park Country Club

1622 Country Club Rd., Reidsville

Starts Jan, the 2nd and 4th Wednesdays

6:30-9:00pm, $5 cover

Greater Triad Shag Club

Twist, 35 Dolley Madison Rd., 

Greensboro

Wednesdays 5:30-8:30pm, $7 cover

Sundays 4:00-7:30pm, $7 cover

Winston Salem Shag Club

Gatsby’s Pub, 1157 Burke St., 

Winston Salem

Wednesdays 6:30-9:30, $5 cover

Eno Beach Shag Club

(stay tuned!)

SOS Cards for 2022 are now available to purchase 
through the shag club for $30. Please see Edith Loy, 
Mary Gregory or Kim Sellars to get your card. If you 

wait and purchase them at the beach, they will be $35.



Burlington Shag Club

Burlington Shag Club

P. O. Box 1174

Burlington, NC 27216-1174

Calendar of Events
BSC Business Meetings and Friday Shag Nights  

Rack n Rolls, 1243 Plaza Dr. Burlington, NC


